
                          
 

                          
 

 
 

March 19, 2024 

 

Chair Klein and Members of the Senate Commerce and Consumer Protection Committee: 

 

Thank you for hearing SF 3396, a bill allowing Minnesotans to purchase full-strength beer, including 

Minnesota-produced beers, where they can buy 3.2 beer today. In 2022, Minnesota took some steps to 

modernize our liquor laws, including a recognition that Minnesotans want better and local beer when the 

Legislature allowed the sale of full-strength beer at town baseball games where 3.2 was previously the only 

option. It’s time to modernize our liquor laws where 3.2 beer is sold today!  

 

Minnesota is far behind the rest of the nation with our 3.2 beer licensing law--a relic of the era of 

prohibition. Chair Klein’s bill brings clarity, convenience, and consistency to our marketplace. We are the 

very last state to separately license 3.2 products, and many consumers purchasing those products do so 

thinking they are purchasing full-strength beer. 

 

Also, nearly all beer makers have responded to changing consumer demand and discontinued 3.2 

products. States around us and much of the nation have caught up with today’s consumers, but we have 

not. 

 

It’s hard to live in the past. It’s hard to see Minnesota as last. It’s hard to see convenience limited and 

consumer demand dismissed.  And it’s hard to have rules that stifle innovation and opportunities for local 

breweries and retailers. But it doesn’t have to be that way, and we don’t need to disrupt the current three-

tier system to make consumer-friendly changes. We support the Klein approach that leaves municipalities 

in control of licensing and the system of getting products in the cooler or on the shelf unchanged.  

 

Allowing consumers the option to purchase full-strength beer at convenience and grocery stores just 

makes sense and it’s what the public wants. It’s time to modernize our liquor laws and give busy 

Minnesotans clarity, convenience, and consistency where they shop.  

 

Let’s modernize together, 

 

Tim Gross     Lance Klatt 

Fueling Minnesota    MN Service Station & Convenience Store Association 

 

Tony Kwilas     Bruce Nustad 

Minnesota Chamber of Commerce  Minnesota Retailers Association 

 

Jamie Pfuhl     Angie Whitcomb 

Minnesota Grocers Association  Hospitality Minnesota 

  



 
 

 





 

 

  



 



 

 

 


